
July 9, 2019 
Diocese of Phoenix Cursillo Secretariat Meeting 

 
Meeting opened with Leader’s Prayer and Grouping at 6:30 pm 
Meditation led by Joe Fairlie 
 
Attendees: Joe Fairlie, James Diaz, Pam Diaz, Manny Yrique, Karla Keller, Zelda Graham (by phone) 
Special Guest:  Most Rev. Eduardo A. Nevares    Absent:  Mick Kapanicas 
 
Minutes: July minutes read by Pamela Diaz; motion to accept by James Diaz, seconded by Karla Keller; 
accepted as read. 
 
School of Leaders:  (Manny Yrique) 
 Last two Saturday SOL had only two participants; Saturday’s will be discontinued. 
 Two Tuesday night SOL have been included in the men’s formation and the women will be encouraged 
to do the same. 
 If there would be enough attendees on the west side, Manny would hold School of Leaders on the west 
side.  Bishop Nevares suggested that Manny create a team so that he can have someone who lives on the 
west side to hold those SOL’s. 
 
Lay Director Report:  (Joe Fairlie) 
 Cena:  Final meeting in August; net profit:  17,511.00.  Next Cena, June 6, 2020. 
 2020 Calendar is set; copies will be sent to all.  Still working on the 2021 Calendar. 
 Lenten Retreat:  Bishop suggested that a Lenten retreat be held February 29 instead Fiesta because it 
is Lent; working on getting speakers. This will be a fundraiser.  
  
Precursillo (James Diaz, Chair) 
 Sponsor Workshop:  August 17, 2019. Rollistas are using the Sponsor booklet and Leader’s Manual 
as guideline for talks. 
 
Three Day Report:  (Zelda Graham)   
 Teams are in formation for the upcoming October weekends. Both teams will be attending at least one 
School of Leaders during formation.  
 Working on data base roster to seek out names for potential Rectors/Rectoras. 
 Working with Fr. Kilian to arrange for the Spiritual Director teams; Sr. Lydia will continue to work at Mt. 
Claret and Sr. Meg will be working up in Flagstaff.   
  
Postcursillo: (Mick Kapanicas, by report) 
 Diocesan Ultreya is September 21, 10:30 gathering, 11:00 begin. English and Spanish are invited. 
  
Financial Report:  (Karla Keller, Treasurer) 
 June tithing was $650.00.   
 Balance of account:  $21,097.21 
 Trying to create a form to keep better track of income and expenses for items like books, tithing, etc. 
 
Bishop Nevares comments: 
 Was encouraged by the Cena attendance 
 Also encouraged by the number of members in the current teams in formation 
 He is working with the Spanish language Cursillistas to come together as one community 
 
Next Meeting:  August 13, 2019 at 6:30 pm. 
 
Meeting closed with closing prayer by Bishop Nevares 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Pam Diaz 


